Minutes of NEERS Business meeting

October 23, 1998

Quality Inn, Falmouth

Wendy Smith Leo, past Secretary and Pamela Morgan, Secretary

The meeting was called to order at 1630 by President Short.  The Secretary's report was read by Wendy Leo and approved.

Fred Short gave a report on the ERF governing board meeting, with additional comments by Anne Giblin.  ERF ’97 was a big success.  Steve Throucault [check spelling] has been hired to fill the new Estuaries associate editor position.  Membership is stable.  The board discussed on-line publication.  ERF is trying to be more international, e.g. emphasizing Latin American and tropical estuaries and mangrove swamps at the New Orleans ERF ’99 meeting and at ERF ’01 in St. Petersburg FL.  ERF is also trying to get grant funding to support meetings.  The governing board discussed how ERF can support the “Restore America’s Estuaries” group.  The “State of our Estuaries” book which had been proposed will not be done, but the papers from the “geographic signatures” session of ERF ’97 will be in a special issue of Estuaries.  ERF ’01 will be in St. Petersburg, ERF ’03 in Seattle WA.   The ERF membership list is on their web site but one can only download several names at a time.  If you don’t want to be on the on-line list you can email ERF.  ERF is a member of the Council of Aquatic Sciences; Nancy Rabelais is working on this but no joint meeting is expected until 2004.

The Treasurer's report by Pam Arnofsky and approved. 

Old Business
The Nova Scotia meeting will be held May 20-22, 1999, at the Oak Island Inn near Chester, NS.  Transportation options include the following:

· High-speed ferry from Bar Harbor ($27 one way, $50 for vehicle): 2.5 hours, lands at 3 pm, charter bus to Chester

· Boat from Portland ($12-$15 one way, plus cabin cost): overnight, lands 8 am, charter bus to Chester

· Plane to Halifax, rent car and drive 1 hour to Chester (about $100 round trip from NY)

· Ferry from St. Johns NB (about $6 US)

· Drive all the way around

The general plan is as follows:  We could have a symposium on Thursday, or it could be a travel day.  If we left Wednesday night on the overnight ferry from Portland, we could have talks or fieldtrips on Thursday, talks on Friday and on Saturday morning. A lobster bake is planned for Saturday afternoon.  We would return Sunday morning (e.g. leave Yarmouth on the 9 am ferry to Portland).  The hotel cost is $64 per room Canadian, $72 for ocean view.

Student travel – Three $200 awards will be available for the NS meeting.  After the abstract deadline, students have two more weeks to send abstracts to Treasurer Pam Arnofsky.  At this meeting awards went to Doug Hodum and Joanne Bintz.  For ERF ’99, the awards will be $300 (not sure how many).   

The new forms for judging of student papers are being used.  Students find them very helpful.  It was suggested that student email addresses be given on the web site so people can contact them to discuss their papers.  Someone would need to provide this information to Larry Spencer.

ERF has set up a direct route to the NEERS web site: erf.org/neers. The web site committee consists of Ron Rosza, Larry Spencer, the past-president (ex officio), and other volunteers (Bruce Tripp will be asked).  We can purchase the domain name “neers.org” for $70 for two years, and we can also lease a server named “neers”.  Now that there is a “links” page, the webmasters need links.  They also need content.  Their addresses are on the web page.  They plan to add the “history of NEERS” and “geographic signatures” to the page.  There is a listserver page with instructions for NEERSLST.  Members would like to see the NEERSLST used for more than meeting announcements and job postings.  

New Business

Changes to NEERS officers:  Alan Young is the new Historian.  Larry Spencer volunteered to be new newsletter editor and to produce two newsletters per year.  Pat Kremer will replace Marshall Pregnall as Program Chair after the Spring ’99 meeting.

NEERS meetings in Spring 2000 and Fall 2000 need hosts.

Some affiliates give student awards of $50 cash plus Estuaries membership.  The consensus from students is they’d rather have the $100 cash.

Sandy suggested notifying authors whether an abstract has been accepted and when one is on the schedule.  The Program Chair will notify authors once the program is set.

Elections for NEERS officers were held.  Linda Deegan was elected President-elect and Pamela Morgan Secretary.

Name change for NEERS:  There is a motion to change the name of NEERS to the North East Estuarine Research Society.  The motion was withdrawn by Julie Rankin.

The meeting was turned over to new President Scott Warren.  President Warren thanked the outgoing and continuing officers.  There were two job announcements from members. [Alan Young was appointed as Historian and Marshall Pregnall as Program Chair] The meeting was adjourned at 1750.

Notes from NEERS banquet (ammended by Pam Arnofsky, Treasurer)

Veronica Bernousky was made Honorary Member

 Dean Award: Pam Morgan, University of New Hampshire, Site selection of created salt marshes: Testing the influence of slope and orientation on the growth of Spartina alterniflora.

Ketchum Award: Joanne Bintz, University of Rhode Island, Responses of eelgrass to decreased light.

Ketchum Award #2: Doug Hodum, University of Maine Orono, Mud,mud everywhere: Invertebrate communities, mud and engineered structures- How do they interact?

Jeff Hughes and his assembled band played jazz for entertainment

Thanks to MBL and HOI for support

